
Kirkton of Largo Parent Council 
Online committee meeting – 3RD February 2021 
 
Present : 
 Stuart Macdonald, Morag Milne, Patti Bleak, Gemma Sanderson, Janet Barker, Gill Smith, Lauren Scott, Keren Scott-Bell 
 

 Actions 
Matters arising 

• Previous minutes accepted 
• Minuutes are fully accessible on Parent Council 

website. 
• Christmas Fair was cancelled, little enthusiasm for 

an online event. SMac commented on  how 
successful the virtual Nativity had been though. Mrs 
Barker thought had been a great demonstration of 
the children’s skills. 

 
 

Online Learning 
• PB : overall a positive experience 
• Mrs Barker thanked Mrs Sanderson for suggesting 

and giving up her free time to do the 5 o’clock story. 
• Mrs Barker : very lucky to have staff with excellent 

technical skills and grateful to Mrs Sanderson for 
supporting the staff at Lundin Mill.100% engagement 
by pupils. 

• SMac : appreciative of Wellbeing Wednesday, 
particularly as lockdown in winter is more 
challenging than the lockdown in spring. Pleased the 
children are being kept up to speed and not falling 
behind. 

• Mrs Barker stressed that no child/parent/family 
should be anxious over the home learning – perfectly 
OK to take a break for a day or two. Contact the 
school if any concerns at all. 

• Lauren/Keren : both passed on appreciation to the 
teachers for all their efforts. The structure is very 
beneficial. 

• Eventual return to school : Mrs Barker explained P1-
3 and nurseries will return first - has been proven 
nationwide that being in school has a big impact on 
learning at that stage. 

• SMac thanked school for doing a great job in very 
difficult circumstances. 

• Keren asked if any word of teachers getting 
vaccinated. Mrs Barker said the plan was to prioritise 
staff working with children vulnerable due to health 
issues. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Head Teacher's  Report 
• Thank you to families for their support in these 

difficult times. The teachers are still getting rewards 
out of teaching as a result. 

 
 
 

Finance 
• 2 payments made since last meeting. 
• £1026.94 in bank 

 

AOCB 
• SMac : would be good to have some new faces on 

the Parent Council 
• DONM 13TH MA 

 
If possible, committee try to encourage other 
parents/carers to attend next meeting. 


